Minutes of the FPLD Bd of Trustees Regular Meeting for June 12, 2017

Present: Brittany Bloomquist, Kim Wargo, Scott Shaeffer, Rick Harnish, Lynnette Mundschenk

Absent: Kim Cox, Tony Childress, Mike McGuckin

Public: Mary Schneider

Kim called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

Public Comment:

Some of the flowering plants behind the building are not producing and will need to be replanted.  There has been a lot of watering done due to the dry weather.   So there may be an increase in the water bill.  The mulch pile was moved due to it becoming a toy for jumping scooters and bicycles.

Director’s Report:

Next Summer Reading Program entitled, Insect Hotel, will be provided by the Master Gardeners on Tues, June 13.  There are 10 + kids taking part in the Summer Reading Program.
Brittany updated detail the resolution process of non-resident cards.  She continues to be in contact with the Pontiac Public Library and State Library, seeking written authorization for the current sharing process. 

Adult programs offered during the daytime hours are also being offered in evenings for those who have work schedule conflicts.

Brittany then highlighted each portion of her written report.
President’s Report:

Kim talked to the owner of Discover regarding FPLD being missed on several pick-up days.  FPLD is now on a definite every other week pick-up schedule.

The Master Gardeners have done wonderful work outside and also with the display inside.

Lynn Rients gave a donation to FPLD for a subscription to the Pantagraph which will run through November 2017.   Mike will need to send a thank you note to Lynn for this donation.  Delivery of the paper will probably not be at the door, so may need to “search” for it in the flowers.

During the summer, Lauren will be working 3 additional hours per week due to increase use of the library now that school is out.  Also, Kim will contact the volunteers to set up a regular schedule to help, especially during program times.

There was a problem with the outside buzzer at the drive-up window.  Kids were playing with it, not realizing that it was buzzing inside.  The problem has been resolved.

Jim (one of the janitor’s at the school) has accepted the job of cleaning the library.  He will work 3 hours each week-end.

Mr. Wallace, owner of the former ice cream shop, has offered the shop’s large, heavy duty, outdoor garbage container to the library.  It needs to be repainted before use. A suggestion was made to do the painting as one of the Summer Reading Programs, allowing the kids to put their hand prints on the container.  Both patrons and non-patrons have been littering the flower beds.

A bike rack is desperately needed.  Bikes resting on the sidewalks are a safety hazard.  Kim has found a well anchored rack for $200.  She will order the rack and donate the cost for it.  The rack should arrive in a couple of days and Kim will arrange a “crew” to put it together.  Mike will need to send a thank you note to Kim.

The outside book drop was discussed, with a couple of suggestions made.  Perhaps the book drop could be placed on the berm area behind the building, allowing patrons to drive through to return their books.  A Per Capita Grant is designated for book drops.  It would cover approximately 1/3 of the cost of the drop.  Scott Shaffer suggest that a “wish list” be added to the FPLD website, with the book drop being one of the items.  Other money may also be available.  Various proposals will be explored and a decision will be made at the July meeting.

No Vice President’s Report due to Kim Cox being on vacation.

The Treasurer’s Report for the May 15, 2017 meeting was reviewed.  Checking acct balance $ 87,215.08; Building Fund balance $ 10,255.15; Remodel Loan balance $ 132,641.98. Motion approved (Shaeffer and Wargo) to accept the report.

The minutes of the May 15, 2017 Trustees Meeting were reviews.  Motion approved (Harnish and Shaeffer) to accept the minutes.

Ordinance 17 – 1 (Meeting Dates) was reviewed.  Motion approved (Shaeffer and  Harnish), to approve the ordinance.

Ordinance 17 – 2 (Prevailing Wage) was reviewed.  This ordinance needs to be approved every year.  Motion approved (Harnish and Shaeffer), to approve the ordinance.

Ordinance 17 - 3 Budget for July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018

Rick Harnish highlighted and commented on each of the parts of the budget.  The only revisions to be made will be on:


 # 1c:
audios for all


# 2:
include facility insurance for $300


# 2 l:
$500 less


# 2 p:
A grant for RSA start up equipment is available;
RSA for FY2018 - $1500; eBooks were



$300 - $400 this year; possibly replace current equipment with grant funds---would like



to have 2 full service desks—one for check-out and one for patron searches

Other Items:

Lynnette expressed that Brittany and Lauren always have serving the patrons as their top priority; completing their “computer/business” work takes second place.

The night light in the teller window is for security.

FPLD can expect to receive $103K - $109K from Livingston County following the collection of property taxes.

Brittany explained and shared the five Syllabus year books (1914, 1915, 1916, 1917 and 1919) donated to the library by Dr. Larry Stalter.  Scott Shaeffer suggested that the board should possibly consider the purchase of a fire safe for historical items.

Motion (Mundschenk and Harnish) approved to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m.

